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We have been able, once again, to run a full series of Sunday morning projects in Fryent Country Park this year, covering a wide range of habitats. The second half of the winter saw a prolonged period of persistent, often heavy, rainfall and many areas were waterlogged for several weeks making for unpleasant working conditions – as always, our volunteers managed to find ways of overcoming these problems to continue with our varied tasks. We have continued to open up views from the Repton woodland, the green lanes have been lovingly maintained and more hedgelaying has been carried out at the Bush Farm orchard. The regular surveys – frogspawn, butterflies and hay meadows – continued. Frogspawn was found in 11 ponds this year. The total count was 674 clumps (equating to roughly 674 pairs). This is the lowest count for some years, reflecting the periods of dry summer weather. We continued habitat improvements in several ponds (Long Down, Warrens, Meade, Honey Slough and Robert Southwell) which should benefit the amphibian population.18 species of butterfly were recorded this year. On the FCP butterfly transects Meadow Brown (highest count for several years) and Marbled White (highest count to date) did particularly well. The eggs of Brown Hairstreak were found on Blackthorn in several different areas of the Park. This year saw the first FCP record of Silver-Washed Fritillary, and Brown Argus was recorded for the first time on Barn Hill. Most hay meadow surveys took place during Sunday projects. Grass Vetchling was found in 2 meadow. Masons Field now has a long list of plant species, showing the benefits of a long period of conservation work which still continues. The Soil Association Organic Standard for hay, fruit and timber was retained. The hay was harvested as haylage in July. In the London in Bloom awards FCP achieved Gold in the Country Park category. Our volunteers put in some 397 workdays during the year with between 13 and 19 participants on most projects.

The Walled Garden continues to benefit from the varied interests and skills of our volunteers. Unspent money from last year’s NCIL grant enabled us to improve the catering facilities in the cottage with a new sink unit. We held a well-supported Open Day in April, and there were parties in May and December. The Garden was popular with local schools: 8 classes from Roe Green School visited, The Village School made 17 visits, and Explorer Nursery made a number of visits. FCP and the Walled Garden are popular with young volunteers doing Duke of Edinburgh Awards (Bronze, Silver & Bronze) and 15 have completed or are working for awards at the time of writing. BHCG volunteers put in some 1,791 workdays over the year. The Garden was awarded a Green Flag once again and achieved Gold in the Small Conservation Area category of London in Bloom.

Well done everyone!

John Barrington (Chairman)
	



